
School Newsletter    20th January 2023         Issue: 16 

 

 

This week’s attendance  
superstars are: 

 

FST –99% 

1TD & 2M-100% 

4S-100% 

6R-99% 

Reading Raffle 

To be in with a 

chance of winning a 

£5 book token next 

week make sure 

your child reads 

everyday and it is recorded in 

their reading diary.  

 

 

Christian Value: Respect       Learning Behaviour:  Drive     Worship Theme:  How can we show respect? 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland = 891   
Morrison =  1079 
Welton =  1061 

A huge thank you to all those lovely parents. carers and  children 
who have wished me good luck and relaxation when Easter ar-
rives and the next stage of my life begins.  Your kind thoughts 
made me think about how much I will miss this very special 
school.  We now have an advert out for a replacement 

headteacher and Andrew Peterson, as chair of the advisory board, will be ensuring that 
the person appointed has a good overview of the needs and desires of our school com-
munity.   

Next week, Bobby Beaumont from OPAL will be in school   
observing play and talking to the children about how they 
would like to develop our school grounds.  Mrs Fisher has 
already collected a huge range of wood, tyres and toys but 
she will be asking us to find many more things in our lofts 
and sheds as the project gains momentum.  

Booking details for parents meetings  on the 7th and 8th of 
February will be sent out on Parent Mail next week  so 
please book an appointment as soon as possible.  

PE Stars 

This week’s winners: 

Charmaine 1H 

Jessica 4S 

Great Writing in Y2 

Year 2 have been writing about 

the Magic Medicine George made 

for his Grandma.  They thought of 

some really yucky ingredients 

and when Grandma swallowed it 

she grew extremely tall and burst 

through the roof.  Really great 

writing and beautiful pictures.  

 

100% Attendance Award 
We are pleased to announce the introduction of a new attendance award.  All 
children who have achieved 100 % attendance for the previous week will now 

be entered into a raffle for a £5 book voucher. 
Attendance is hugely important as it leads to success. 
Today's winners are:    

   Lola York 4S & Eleanor Twynham 2M      

Y5 and Y6 Basketball  

On Tuesday some of the Y5 and Y6 children were selected to take part in a  
basketball competition at The Robert Smyth Academy.  We are pleased to say they 
were unbeaten in all games and were champions, in one 
game  they even won 14-0! 
Jason Kirby in 6H was chosen as player of the  
tournament. 
On the way home Mr K broke the trophy, but it has since 
been fixed. 
Well done to all those who took part, we are so proud of you! 

Where 
has the 
Prayer 

Post Box 
gone?  

Ask the 

Chaplains 



 

 

24.01.23 KPA Zoom Meeting 

24.01.23 SEN Inclusion Coffee Morning 

25.01.23 Advisory Board Meeting 

01.02.23 y5 ‘Evensong’ at St Wilfrid’s 

Church 

01.02.23  Y3 Family Worship 

02.02.23  Foundation and Y6 Height & 

Weight Check 

07.02.23  Parent Meetings 

08.02.23  Parent Meetings 

17.02.23  Y1 Grandparents Tea Party  

17.02.23  Last day of term  

 
 

      Year 6 

Charlie 
Year 5 

Rachel 
Year 4 

Daniel 
Year 3 

Donnie, Evie and Amaia 
Year  2 

Finley, Veeran, Millie and Henry 
Year 1 

Kasper 
EYFS 

Teddy 

Current Vacancies      

 
 

1:1 WAC Assistant 
Information can be found 

HERE 
 

Cleaner 
Information can be found 

HERE 
 

Midday Supervisor 
Information can be found 

HERE 

 

Solids, Liquids and  Gases! 

Year 4 have been learning about states of mat-

ter in Science. We have heated chocolate and 

butter in our hands to find out what happened. 

Luckily, our teachers put them in little plastic 

bags so there was not too much mess! This 

helped us to understand that some changes in 

a materials state was reversible because after it 

went from a solid to a liquid we put it in the fridge and it became solid again. We 

are now experts on the properties of solids  

Liquids and gases! We created posters and information pages to share our new 

knowledge.  

Then we learned something disgusting! Did you 

know that the water you brush your teeth with 

is millions of years old and a dinosaur could 

have drunk it….. and you know what happens 

when you drink water! That is thanks to the 

water cycle.   

 

Dates for your diary 

KPA  Zoom Meeting 

Tuesday 24th January 2023 

at 19.30 

Meeting ID 829 749 1209 
Passcode WBpS2W 

We have the same school shoe policy as  

Kibworth Mead 

Proper black, polishable school shoes must be worn and laces must be black 

No trainers or ‘trainer looking’ shoes are to be worn 

Boots may only be worn for safety reasons when there is extreme weather. 

Not Acceptable : Shoes with coloured logos or edging (i.e. Vans), high-top train-
ers, sandals, boots, open-toed shoes, plimsolls or other canvas shoes 

Prayers from our Monday Prayer Group 

Dwelling in the words, respect and patience. Neither are passive. We must strive 
with God's help, to give time to listen and notice those who's voices are over-
looked. Taking the initiative to "love one another ," as Jesus taught us . 

 For planning for Mental Health and Wellbeing week . For those around us who 
come alongside us with respect and nurturing  

 For attendance at both schools. Let all our families experience and value all 
that the school community has to offer.  

 Help us to strive to respect our own mental health and well-being, taking the 
initiative to find peaceful spaces in our day.  

 For signposting to helpful agencies in these difficult times. Hoping that all in 
need will find connections to appropriate support .Amen  

https://www.mynewterm.com/jobs/138358/EDV-2023-KCEPS-86975
https://www.mynewterm.com/jobs/138358/EDV-2023-KCEPS-99719
https://www.mynewterm.com/search/Kibworth-Primary-School,-Hillcrest-Avenue,-Harborough-District,-LE8-0NH,-United-Kingdom+52.5412161+-1.0001361932537445+0.25

